
Steve / Rose Dean
8404 English Church Road

Mount Hope, ON

Co-ordinator, Planning Committee
71 Main Street West, 1st Floor
Hamilton, Ontario, L8P-4Y5

RE: Application  by Willow Valley Holdings Inc. (c/o Steve Schiedel) for an Official Plan
Amendment and Zonin  By-La  Amendment for lands loc ted at 8475 English
Church Road East, Glanbrook (Ward 11)

Co-ordinator:

Rose and I have enjoyed being residents here on English Church Road since 1980 and
have seen many changes. Although we welcome more residential development on English
Church Road we worry about the capacity of the current aquifer system we all draw from. Our
concerns are as follows:

- Will a city water line be planned and installed on English Church Road East to support
the additional residential properties.

- Has a study been done to ensure the current aquifer system can sustain additional
residential wells?

- If no city water line will be considered for English Church Road East will there then be
restrictions on allowing irrigation systems installed on residential properties which draw
off the current aquifer system.

- Restrict residential property owners with wells to one working well per property and not
allow a second well for irrigation purposes.

In closing Rose and I have noticed a decrease in the amount of available water to us over the
past few years and do get concerned during times of drought to see residents irrigation systems
being used to water lawns with the excess water running off into a ditch while other property
owner wells run dry. We just want to ensure that all residents on English Church Road East Road
can be assured that any new developments on this road will not put our current aquifer system at
risk. We would welcome the installation of a city water line down English Church Road East.
Installing a city water line would ensure a reliable water source to all current and future
residential properties for now and years to come.

Thank You

Rose / Steve Dean
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